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BEFORE THE FAIR WORK COMMISSION  

Matter no: AM2014/286  

Four Yearly Review of Modern Awards  

Supported Employment Services Award 2010 

 

 

SUBMISSIONS OF THE UNITED WORKERS’ UNION 

 

 

1. The United Workers’ Union (UWU) makes these submissions in response to the decision 
of the Full Bench concerning the review of the Supported Employment Services Award 
2020 (the Award) dated 2 October 2020 [2020] FWCFB 5295. 
 

2. On 3 December 2019, the Full Bench published a decision ([2019] FWCFB 8179) 
increasing the rate of superannuation contributions required to be paid by employers 
covered by the Award. The Full Bench determined to increase employer superannuation 
contributions to the greater of either: 

 

a. 9.5 per cent of ordinary time earnings; or  
 

b. $15.000 per week. 

 

3. The UWU supports the Full Bench’s provisional view that the increase in the rate of 
superannuation contributions have an operative date of 1 January 2021.  

 

United Workers’ Union  

20 October 2020  

 

 

 

 

 

 


